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Editorôs Ramblings 

This edition of the newsletter is designed to be easily read and printed when deliv-

ered by email. Using email in this way greatly reduces the cost of publishing the 

newsletter and we would ask members to support this initiative. However, for those 

who wish to continue receiving hard copy there are no plans to discontinue this  

service. Please let me know what you think of the format, content and anything else about the 

newsletter to editor@disabledramblers.co.uk or Chrondenn, Skirwith, Penrith CA10 1RQ. 

Itôs been quite a ramblersô summer, with most of the programme to date being blessed with sun-

shine. What a contrast to last year! The web site (www.disabledramblers.co.uk) has blossomed 

with masses of photos of happy Ramblers but I wonder how many members visit it? This gives 

me a conundrum ð do I report on rambles (and other items) already covered on the web site for 

those who donôt or canôt visit it and risk being accused of needless duplication by regular visitors? 

Hopefully Iôve come up with a compromise - picture galleries - which the majority will enjoy.  

The advent of regional rambles in addition to the national programme is really encouraging 

and Iôve given some precedence to these events. The cost of travel and accommodation means 

that some members canôt afford to join the national programme where it is not on their doorstep.     

Organising such events is one way that you can give something back to Disabled  Ramblers. Do 

you have a route that your neighbouring members would like or might fit into the national pro-

gramme for future years? Please let your Regional Representative (see last page) or John     

Cuthbertson know. 

Disabled Ramblers has a potentially huge 

problem for 2014 onwards ð the lack 

of drivers with vehicles  capable of towing the 

Mobile Support Unit (MSU)  trailer. Robin 

Helby has done a storming job for some time 

and particularly on his own this year, after the 

sad death of Mike Longbottom, but we canôt 

ask him to continue alone. The committee 

are investigating all avenues we can think of 

to find a solution but we donôt know all the 

answers. I have tried the Army and RAF Lo-

gistics Corps (without any response!) and am 

looking into the possibility of assistance from 

the countrywide network of Rotary Clubs. 

The trailer is stable to tow and a car with a 2 litre engine should be adequate. Do you have any 

ideas or know somebody who might be prepared to help us? If so, contact John Cuthbertson 
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Organising Rambles 

Each year we have to find 30 or so rambles.  This is not done by just one person but 

by many local experts who spend their time out in all weathers looking for good 

routes for us to follow.  I already have some idea of some of next yearôs rambles but 

then need to start thinking about 2015! 

Iôd like to thank all those who have helped to find and organise rambles in 2013 and those who 

are doing this for 2014 including: 

Barry Bassnett, John Birmingham, Tony Brookes, Nicola Brown & Roy Emmerson, 
Margaret & Roland Cartwright, Liz Cuthbertson, Tony & Dorothy Dickens, Paul Dufton, Peter 
Flick, Marion Heaton & Kim Pendray, Robin Helby, Lynda Hill, Tony Hunt, Eileen & Dave Hole, 
Angela & John Hollies, Ted and Sue Jeffery, Tony Jenkins, Stuart & Jan Kemp, Mary Knight, Ar-
thur Lee, Ron & Chris Lyon, Andrew Mallory, Jim & Dorothy Mills, Di Pettet, Val Rawlings, Linda 
Rivers & Peter Voss, Eileen Scannell, Paul & Ann Smith, Terry Taylor, Eileen Tomlinson, Hugh & 
Jill Williamson.   
My apologies if Iôve missed anyone out. 
 
If you have any ideas for a new ramble, or would like us to repeat an old favourite, please let me 
know. 
 
John Cuthbertson, Rambles Organiser.   rambles@disabledramblers.co.uk  

Walltown Crags ramble, Hadrian's Wall Gunnerside Moor ramble, Yorkshire 

. 
DR BRINGS PEOPLE TOGETHER!  

Linda Rivers and Pete Voss first met on a DR Ramble in 

Southsea in 2008. They got on well and the following 

year he helped her negotiate EBay to buy a Tramper. 

They finally got together on the Wales Tour in 2009 and 

after that the His and Hers Trampers on the huge truck 

were a regular feature of our rambling ï and Linda start-

ed the Friendship List so that other people could stay in 

touch with each other. Now they have chosen the 2013 

Wales Tour as the right time to get engaged ï and the 

ring is decorated with Welsh gold. Congratulations to 

you both. Is this the first DR engagement? . 
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THE MIKE LONGBOTTOM MEMORIAL RAMBLE  by Val Rawlings 

The ramble in memory of Mike was such a pleasure to be on and was a resounding success. We 
met at the Sheepdrove Eco Conference Centre in Lambourn, which is set down a very long drive 
amidst the beautiful rolling landscape of Lambourn. Everywhere you look is spectacular and the 
Eco Centre was a perfect setting for our start to the day. There were 23 scooters attending and 7 

walkers. Also walking with us were Mikeôs two daughters, 
George and Claire, and family friend, John. Much to eve-
ryoneôs delight, Quinzy, Mikeôs lovely Labrador, was also 
there looking just as always ï raring to go and full of life. 

We started off the ramble with Robin leading and appro-
priately, as a further tribute to Mike, our backmarker for 
the day was Nomi ï and of course, as many of us know 
she was delighted to be able to obtain Mikeôs Three-
wheeled  Tramper and so, in essence, Mike was with us 
as ever our faithful backmarker. We all thought of him be-
fore we set off and of all the amazing contributions he 
made to Disabled Ramblers. 

We followed bridle paths with the wonderful scenery on either side of us, corn fields ready to be 
harvested and cattle, pigs, and sheep dotted about. With Autumn starting to make itself felt the 
foliage on the banks was showing the changing colours of the season, and was just as lovely as 
when first in flower. We had a few challenges on the grassy and slightly rutted paths, but we all 
coped very well and, with the help of the volunteers and walkers, all made it safely up to the fa-
mous and magical Ridgeway that snakes across the countryside. We had lunch at Segsbury Cas-
tle, a 30 acre iron-age fort some 2,700 years old and 700 ft. high in the Lambourn countryside.  

A slight hiccup here, as the gate was supposed to 
be left unlocked for us, but all was well in the end 
after George managed to get in touch with the ap-
propriate person who roared up in a Range Rover 
and undid the combination lock for us. Lunch was 
very windy, but in true Disabled Rambler fashion we 
all carried on regardless ï  until we had a very 
heavy showerðwith brollies up and waterproofs on, 
nobody batted an eyelid. 

Then the return trip was just as interesting and sce-
nic, the paths were slightly tricky but gave us the 
chance to practice our skills at not tipping over!!!! Great fun. When we got back to the Eco Centre 
George and Claire had put on a very welcome spread, hot tea and sandwiches and other tasty 
food and we were all able to sit down, have a chat, look at photos of Mike and dry out a bit! 

Stuart Kemp had arranged for a collection of donations in memory of Mike towards a plot of trees 
managed by the Woodland Trust. This would be in a wood selected by Mikeôs family, its location 
would be unmarked, except by a Certificate of Dedication and a map which would be forwarded to 
George. The Certificate would record Disabled Ramblers regard and appreciation for Mike,       
followed by the wood name and county. Further donations to Jan Kemp, Membership Secretary. 

*Since that remarkable ramble, a total of Ã380 has been contributed by members, walkers and 
friends - which will fund a quarter acre of woodland in memory of Mike as well as contribute      
towards its care and maintenance. The wood now chosen by the family is Warneage Wood; near 
Wanborough, Swindon, Wiltshire; part of more than 46 acres of ancient woodland and pastures. It 
is known to relatives, reminding them of the kind of location where Mike once worked in forestry. 
The printed certificate of dedication with pictures of the wood and other documents will shortly be 
prepared by the Woodland Trust for forwarding to the family on our behalf. Details will be availa-
ble in due course on our website and printed in the next Newsletter. (*Stuart Kemp) 

Mike Longbottom 

A wet and windy lunch 
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The Gullet Regional 

Ramble (RR). The Ob-

elisk commemorates 

members of the Som-

mers family.  

The Malvern hills (RR) East Horsley ramble 

Dinorwig Regional Ramble, North Wales 

Beachy Head ramble 

Disabled Rambler versus Macdonaldôs 

Our member (who wishes to remain anonymous) has a class 3 scooter, complete with tax disc. 

Feeling rather peckish, she decided to use the drive through part of her local Macdonaldôs to get 

a quick meal.  It was the school holidays and rather crowded inside so this seemed the perfect 

answer to avoid inconveniencing anyone, and the anguish of negotiating a pathway through a 

crowded restaurant.  On arrival at the order point she was told she couldnôt use the facility as she 

wasnôt classed as a vehicle.  She pointed out that there was a tax disc, it was a class 3 scooter, 

and was allowed on the roads legally, but to no avail.  Our member then had to go inside and  

order - at her, and others, great inconvenience. 

She complained to the Manager but was told the same thing, so she decided to take the   matter 

further, as a matter of principle, and complained to Customer Services at Macdonaldôs Head   

Office. She explained the rules which apply to Class 3 scooters and how they are legally  allowed 

on the road etc. but the outcome was the same. However, she persisted so they did some        

research on the subject with a gratifying outcome.  She has recently received a letter of apology 

and the assurance that she can use the drive through facility in future. So full marks to her for 

having the determination to maintain her rights. This shows that it pays to keep trying to point out 

the rights of the disabled to such establishments. Persistence in situations like this can only   

benefit us all in the long run and encouraging to see that MacDonaldôs would take the time to do 

the research. 
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Tramping in the Alps by Terry Taylor 
Disabled?    In the Alps?   "How can I do that?  Is it possible?"  "I don't know, but I'll give it a good try!"   My 
good climbing friend Mary had made that suggestion after several short but successful trips to the Lake 
District, following my life-changing stroke on New Year's Day 2009. She thought I could now safely widen 
my horizons. 
 
It was 15th May 2012 and we were waking up to a cold and 
snowy morning in our VW Campervan at a camp-site in Ar-
gentiere, Haute Savoie. Just up the road was Chamonix and 
Mont Blanc, the highest peak in Europe at 4,807m.  
 
We (my wife Celia, daughter Anna and I) moved to an apart-
ment further down the valley, with amazing views of the stu-
pendous summits of these legendary mountains. This would 
make things much more convenient and comfortable  for us 
all. 
 
We'd made it, back home in the Alps again, at last!  
Home?......yes, it did feel like that as I'd been spending 12 
weeks camping there every summer for many years, in my 
work as a British Mountain Guide. It was fantastic to be back, even though it was with my Tramper instead 
of crampons and ice-axes. What did I hope to accomplish there, you might ask? Good question!  What in-
deed?  

 
My first priority  was to actually ' see' the  mountains 
again, from afar maybe, but that was my number 
one wish, as I'd missed them so much.  They didn't 
disappoint!   As impressive as ever, no surprise 
there. I had no expectations of getting close up with 
them again. I'd reluctantly come to terms with that, 
short of a miracle, but I did want to get among them 
- if permitted by the Authorities.  
 
We  did accomplish this a few days  later with the 
heroic Mary as my guide, when we went by train to 
the Montenvers station, which overlooks the spec-

tacular Mer de Glace. I even  got a discount ticket as a 'retired' Guide. Very satisfying!  We did a short and 
easy walk from here to look at the mountains on the other side, the Aiguille de Dru and the Aiguille de la 
Verte, both of which I had climbed in a previous life. We didn't make it to the glacier itself, that's for next 
time! Very happy with such a good start to the trip. Yes indeed! 
 
The next day Mary and I did a strenuous and tiring walk on the Petit Balcon Sud, followed by an essential 
rest day. We were straight back into the fray the following day, with a trip to the Aiguille du Midi 
(3,777m),by telepherique, for the whole team. We'd all been there before, but even so the excitement was 
felt by everybody as we watched the familiar landmarks flash by.   "Look Mary, there's a party on the Fren-
do."    
 

I felt that I was running from pillar to post (as I feel now 
re-living it)..."..must see the Ice Cave."....."all the view-
ing terraces."..and so on, with such an adrenalin boost 
how could I fail? I did it in fine style, I was re-assured 
and gratified to hear. Even the steep stairs to about 
3,600m, without  a headache ..... Well, not too much of 
one anyway.  I was pleased to walk in snow again. 
 

On the Plan de l'Aiguille on the way down, it was knee-
deep because of the afternoon heat, but it was still 
great to do it with Mary, my favourite torturer by my 
side. What a day to remember! What a team! How 
lucky am I? 

The iconic Chamonix Aiguilles at sunset.  

Mont Blanc du Tacul, (4248m),  
summit of Mont Blanc in cloud 

The Ice Cave with viewing terrace onto the 
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The next day, the trusty Tramper joined the 
'action' at the Col de la Forclaz, on the border of 
France and Switzerland. Smaller mountains, but 
still very much mountains. The aim today was to 
get to the Glacier du Trient if possible, along a 
path, good to start but getting harder. Very 
much harder, as it turned out! But  all in  
magnificent surroundings 
 
Not to be, I'm afraid. We at DR are quite used to 
obstacles, impossible or negotiable, but this 
was not the accursed kissing-gate, or the 
ubiquitous stile, but something totally un-
expected and possibly a 'first' on a ramble.   
Please let me know if that is the case, all you DR veterans. 

 
Don't you just hate it when that happens?   A historic (probably) wooden 
bridge, damaged by Spring snow-melt or avalanche, quite an obstacle.    
 
The narrow strip of ground on the left was too narrow for the Tramper 
unfortunately and crumbling on it's right, at least it seemed that way in my 
limited knowledge. 
 
To me, personally, this epitomises what I feel DR is all about.   
Individually, we are almost helpless at times, but when we are supported 
by each other, and by true friends we can 
accomplish most things, if we give them a try. 
 
I would like to thank Team TT for the success of this adventure. 
 
Terry Taylor 
June 2013 

Leaving the Col de la Forclaz towards the Glacier 

The impossible damaged bridge 
(though I suspect Robin would 

have tried it!) 

COMMITTEE NEWS 

This section of the newsletter is intended to give members relevant information about decisions 
in Committee that affect them without the everyday minutiae of administrating our charity.  

The 2013 and 2014 AGMs 

As only 20 people attended the AGM this year ï significantly less than in previous years - it has 
been decided to hold it closer to London next year.  

The next AGM will be held on Saturday 26
th
 April 2014 at Woburn Sands in Bedfordshire with 

rambles before and after this date. 

Awards For All grant application & project. 

Unfortunately the Grant application to cover a replacement Mobile Support Unit was refused on 
the grounds of Governance. The exact (technical) reasons for the refusal have been ascertained 
and a new application will be made in due course. However, our requirements have changed 
since the application was made so new specifications and quotations will be necessary. 

Three-fold leaflet 

A new leaflet to publicise Disabled Ramblers has been drafted and is being developed. No publi-
cation date has been defined yet. 
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SHARED AND STANDBY LOAN SCOOTERS 

Shared Loan Scooters 

There are a number of our members who walk but sometimes need to use a scooter for part of 
the ramble. The Committee felt it was necessary to clarify how sharing of scooters should be 
organised: 

The first member to book a shared scooter will be allocated one on the understanding that they 
may have to ride it for the whole ramble if no other member wishes to share. The first member 
will pay the ramble fee of Ã8, and as usual will be asked for a suggested donation of Ã12 to-
wards the costs of maintaining the loan scooters. The member will also be asked to indicate 
what proportion of the ramble they would potentially be willing to share for.  

The second member requesting to book a shared scooter will be booked onto the ramble, but 
will be put in touch with the first person.  Between them they will decide how they will split shar-
ing the scooter on the ramble. The second member will pay the first member (not Disabled 
Ramblers) part of the booking costs, proportionate to the agreed split. Payment would be made 
at the ramble. 

Example A: First member books and pays in full for a shared scooter (Ã8 + Ã12), agreeing to 
walk for İ of the way if another sharer is found.  No other sharers come forward.  First person 
bears responsibility for the scooter for the whole ramble, and bears the full cost. 

Example B: First member books and pays in full for a shared scooter (Ã8 + Ã12), agreeing to 
walk for 1/3 way if another sharer is found. Second member, having agreed a 1/3 split, pays first 
person 1/3 of his costs i.e. Ã6.66. 

If appropriate, a three-way split will work in the same way. 

If, as occasionally happens, the first member booking is unable to attend the ramble, the sec-
ond member would become responsible for the scooter for the whole ramble. They would still 
pay their pre-agreed amount, but to a Disabled Ramblers Committee Member. 

Use of Spare Loan Scooters (Standby Loans) 

When there is a spare loan scooter is available on the day of the ramble, it may be booked on 
the day. This is known as a Standby Loan. The suggested donation would be Ã10.  A shared 
Standby Loan would also be possible. People making use of a Standby Loan would need to be 
members of Disabled Ramblers.  They would be able to join on the day by paying the Ã15 mem-
bership fee to a Disabled Ramblers Committee Member. 

Robin in it in Eyeworth Wood So Trampers also love to roll in the mud like our dog? 

MUD GLORIOUS MUD! 


